Coldwater

Special money-raisers planned

by E. Lorraine Orr Enjoy a chicken, sauerkraut and sausage dinner at the Coldwater Canadiana on Saturday, Sept. 13 and Sunday, Sept. 14 from 4 to 7 p.m.

Tickets are available at Coldwater Canadiana, or Coldwater New and Used. Adults \$5, children six to 12 years of age \$3, and children five years and under are free.

Thursday Night Men's Bowling League will begin their season, tomorrow. There will be a captains' meeting at 7 p.m. and bowling will begin at 7:30 p.m.

Matchedash Cottagers' Association held their annual corn roast recently and conducted a fifty-fifty draw. The winning ticket was drawn by 2 -year-old Ian Semper and the winner of \$415 was David Reid of Black Lake.

Welcome to Jeffrey David who arrived July 10, the son of Betty and David Crichton of Toronto. Jeffrey is the fourth generation and is the grandson of Howard and Vi Crichton and great-grandson of Margery and George Crichton who have cottages at Waubaushene.

Joe and Gerda Lahr of Black Lake returned from an en- was completely joyable four weeks of destroyed last Wedcamping enroute to nesday while in the Canada's west coast.

Glad to report Russell Creighton is recovering nicely from operation emergency last week.

Diploma course

Shirley and Jim Gleadall of North River, has taken up residence at Guelph University where he will be taking a two-year Diploma course in Agriculture.

Birthday wishes to Michele Stone who was seven years old last week, and to Meredith Orr who was 19 years old on September 5th.

Sorry to report Ada Benson, Ethel Good and Charles Danby are all patients in Soldiers' Memorial Hospital. We wish them a speedy recovery.

Turkey dinner The annual Turkey Dinner will be held at Eady Hall on Saturday, Sept. 20. Sittings will be at 4:45 p.m., 5:45 p.m. and 6:45 p.m.

Tickets are \$5 for adults, \$2.50 for children. Pre-school children are free. Tickets are available from Bob McFarlane, 835-3416 and Peter Tinney, 835-5335. There will be Old Tyme dancing to the music of the Harmony Boys. Tickets for the dance are \$1.25.

Amanda Ann, daughter of Murray and Debbie Howell, will be one year old on Sept. 12.

A hard-top tent trailer have went up in flames and backyard of Lloyd Sallows on Grey Street. The trailer was owned by Lloyd's nephew, Thom Sallows. Lloyd's wife Dorothy had left

the house at 1 p.m to go shopping on Main Street when she heard the fire siren.

It was a shock, to say the least, to come home and find the firemen in her backyard. Fortunately the trailer was insured but at present the cause of the fire is unknown.

Shirley Jennett and Catherine Hill are the enumerators in the Village of Coldwater, and are busy knocking on all doors to insure everyone is registered. The municipal elections will be on Nov. 10 Coldwater residents will vote for a reeve and four councillors.

Cancer Society

The strength of the Canadian Cancer Society lies in the voluntary service of countless men and women united in a common and compassionate concern for cancer patients.

These are volunteers who canvas for funds, take health awareness programs into the schools, drive thousands of miles annually to transport patients to treatment centres.

The foregoing is a quote from the Canadian Cancer Society's summer publication - "Progress Against Cancer."

The cross-Canada marathon attempted by special volunteer Terry Fox is focussed on the thousands of people under medical care for

cancer this year, and on the research that may help save the lives of many more Canadians who will contract cancer in 1980.

Although Terry has been forced by ill health to cancel his run, his challenge goes out to all Canadians to continue to donate generously to the cause, while he is engaged again in a war with his old enemy cancer. Approximately \$11,000 for this worthy cause has been raised by the Orillia and District Cancer Society.

Of this amount, \$225 has been donated by concerned people in the Coldwater area. Anyone who wishes to contribute from Coldwater may contact Kathleen Galbraith, the Canadian Cancer Society representative for Coldwater and area.

Olive and Bill Wylie of River Street recently celebrated their 58th wedding anniversary. Visiting on the special day were daughter-inlaw Elma Wylie of Bass Lake and grandchildren Susan and John Smith of Orillia.

Special birthday greetings to Cynthia Young, a Grade 4 teacher at the Coldwater Public School.

Coldwater Canadiana has added another interesting item to their

antique collection. It is a fire truck, donated by the Georgian Bay township council. The No. 15 pumper was originally used by the Honey Harbour Fire Dept.

Meeting

Senior Citizens of Coldwater and surrounding areas are invited to the first meeting of the season for the Riverside Seniors. It will begin at 2 p.m. at the Lions Centre on Main Street in Coldwater.

It is not necessary to be a member - just come along for an enjoyable social time. This meeting will be varied with discussions for the comping season, including the Fall Fair in Coldwater, a bus trip to view the Autumn colors and another trip to Thornbury to pick apples.

Curlers of Coldwater and area are advised it is time to prepare your broom, shoes and tam, the curling season is about to begin. There will be a general meeting for all interested persons on Wednesday, Sept. 17 at 8 p.m. at the Coldwater Legion with a social time to follow. It is not necessary to be an experienced curler. The members of the club

HAPPY BIRTHDAY, COLONEL!

will be glad to explain and help you learn.

If you are interested in joining, telephone or write membership convenor, Pat Clarke at 686-7761, or Box 264 Coldwater. Or you may telephone Bob Drinkwalter, 686-3636, or Fran Keyzer 835-3338.

The executive are reminded of a meeting this evening, Sept. 10 at 8 p.m. in the Council Chambers, Coldwater.

12-day tour Bessie and Dorothy Wilson of Eady and Coldwater have returned from a fan-

tastic 12-day tour of

the Inside Passage.

Flying from Toronto to Vancouver, they toured the RCMP ship "St. Rock."

This craft made history in the 1940's by sailing from Vancouver to Halifax and return via the Arctic. The 1,000 forest acres of Stanley Park provided plenty of scenery for camera buffs, as did a ride on an aerial tramcar to the top of Grouse Mountain. Travelling by rail along the picturesque coast of Howe Sound to "Mile 0" of the old Cariboo Wagon Road, they continued by private motor coach to the "108 Ranch."



It's the Colonel's 90th birthday. And since he's



& Country Club

ENJOY

GOLFING for the

by BUYING your

1981 membership

NOW at 1980 prices.

balance of 1980 season



526-2219 **&526-9872** & Ownership"

"NO INITIATION FEES"